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ASSOCIATION  NEWS  
May, 2016 

 
 

Opportunity to Serve 
 The Welcome Committee is seeking a new member who will be in charge of preparing the 
 Stoneybrook Single Family Residents’ Directory.  The duties of the position are as follows:  
 update name list in Microsoft Outlook on a monthly basis (15 minutes per month), compile all 
 sections of the directory for printing and coordinate production with The UPS Store (5 – 7 hours in 
 January) and attend quarterly committee meetings (1 hour per quarter).  The position requires 
 moderate computer literacy and a computer with Microsoft Outlook (part of Microsoft Office).  
 Written step-by-step procedures are available to follow.  This is a great way to serve the 
 Stoneybrook Village community with a minimal time commitment and to create something highly 
 valued by fellow residents.  To volunteer or to obtain more information, please contact the 
 Committee Chair Susan Hayes at 541-752-0498. 
 
 
 

Tree Removals and Replacements 
 Recently the Board commissioned a licensed arborist to assess the health of Village trees and 
 recommend action.  In his report the arborist identified several trees that are dead, or clearly 
 diseased and likely to die soon. Logan Norris, Chair of our Tree Committee reports that the 
 Committee has studied the report and approved the removal of 14 trees (all Birch trees) which 
 are flagged with bright pink tape and located as follows: 

 4 trees behind the clubhouse 
 1 tree behind 4683 Hollyhock Circle 
 3 trees east of Stoneybrook Street between clubhouse and Country Club Dr.  
 4 trees east of Stoneybrook Street at corner of Country Club Dr.  
 1 tree on Country Club Drive between bus stop and 49th Street 
 1 tree on Country Club Drive between pond and bus stop 

 
 The removal work has been put out for bid and will progress as soon as bids are  received and 
 approved.  A final decision on the choice of replacement trees is still pending. 
 
 If you have suggestions, questions or concerns, the Tree Committee asks that you contact 
 members Logan Norris, Bob Laport or Bill Dannenbring.    
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 Landscape and Watering Concerns 

 Barbara Bowns, Chair of the Landscape Committee reminds us that residents with landscaping 
 problems, or concerns including damaged or malfunctioning sprinkler heads, should report such 
 items to WCM by completing a Landscape Request Form and depositing it in the Association 
 mailbox in the Clubhouse.  Forms are available in the Clubhouse just to the left of the main 
 entrance, or on the SVOA website under: 
   “Rules and Regulations>Landscape Information>Landscape Request Form” 

 
 
 
Summertime Emergency Preparedness Tip 

 Consider starting a car/travel emergency kit.  You can use a backpack or even a plastic bag. 
 Things to consider including: first aid kit, LED flashlight and lithium batteries, jumper cables, work 
 gloves, bottled water, protein bars, dried fruit and nuts, pet food (if needed), blankets, candle in a 
 jar and matches, toilet paper, paper towels, hand sanitizer, extra eyewear, warm socks and extra 
 shoes.  Don’t forget essential medications. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Bernie H. Parsons, Secretary to the Board of Directors 


